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Vice president arrives in Palau


Vice President Annette Lu arrived in Palau yesterday for a three-day official visit.


Lu was warmly welcomed by Minister of State Affairs Temmy L. Shumull and Taiwanese expatriates in the Pacific island nation at the Palau international airport.


Soon after her arrival, Lu called on President Tommy Remengesau at his office and presented him with a photo of a remote sensing image of Palau taken by the Taiwan-owned FORMOSAT-2 satellite.


In their 20-minute talks, Lu and Remengesau expressed commitment to boosting friendly relations between Taiwan and Palau. Lu later delivered a speech at the Palau Senate.


Palau, famous for its coral reefs attracts many tourists from around the world every year. Accompanied by local people, Lu made a sightseeing cruise by boat to a coral reef preservation area and other tourist attractions later in the day.


Referring to Palau’s well-developed tourist industry, Lu said as an island surrounded by sea like Palau, Taiwan should make more efforts to promote oceanic tourism on its offshore islets such as Penghu and Green Island.


The main purpose of Lu’s visit was to meet with Palauan officials in charge of tourism and with local hoteliers to gain a better understanding of the country for reference for Taiwan tourists.

